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October 13, 2015


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits an ordinance authorizing the King County Executive to execute an amendment to an existing lease between King County and the Washington State Department of Natural Resources for the use of aquatic lands owned by the state adjacent to King County’s Maury Island Natural Area, the former Glacier Northwest’s sand and gravel mine site.

The ordinance needs to be approved by Council by December 15, 2015, so the lease agreement amendment can be executed before the existing lease expires on December 30, 2015.

The sole purpose of the existing lease is to allow the County use of the aquatic lands to remove the dock structure. The purpose of the amendment to the existing agreement is to provide additional time for removal of the existing dock improvements currently located on the state’s aquatic lands. Since Maury Island Natural Area is being managed to protect and enhance its ecological value and provide public passive recreation use, rather than for commercial mining activities, there is no need for the existing dock improvements. In addition, the existing dock structure contains creosote-treated materials that contain chemical compounds that leach into adjacent sediments affecting organisms that inhabit the area. The dock also blocks crucial sediment transport actions and creates shading along the critical nearshore, displacing potential significant vegetated habitat.
 
The Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks and the Aquatics Division of the Washington State Department of Natural Resources are partnering on efforts to remove the dock and have obtained most of the regulatory permits required for the project, with the intent to accomplish the removal work by late 2016. This lease agreement amendment would allow for sufficient time for that work to be completed.

This legislation supports the King County Strategic Plan’s environmental sustainability goal by safeguarding and enhancing King County’s natural resources and environment through the protection and restoration of water quality, biodiversity, open space and ecosystems. It also helps implement the plan’s economic growth and built environment goal by shaping a built environment that allows communities to flourish through the acquisition and maintenance of regional parks, trails, and open space. 

In addition, this legislation furthers the goals of the Strategic Climate Action Plan by conserving open space and protecting sea life in the Puget Sound.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Kevin Brown, Division Director of the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4525.  

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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